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Centenary United Methodist Church 

203 E. Grove Ave  Å  Effingham  IL  62401 

217-342-2030  Å  www.effinghamcumc.com 

The Sunday School will be hosting a Pool Party 

on Thursday, August 10 th from 7 -9pm at the 

Kluthe Memorial Pool.   

Come and enjoy the pool and bring a friend or 

two!  

 

 

Join us on Sunday, September 10 th , 

right after Sunday School at 11:30am  

at the Red Pavilion at Evergreen Park  

for an All Church Picnic!  

 

The church will provide fried chicken, lemonade, iced tea, and paper products.  

Please bring a dish to share.  

We will also be playing flag football, in a reprise of last yearõs fun game! 

Come and join us for an afternoon  

of fun, food, and fellowship!  
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Dear Friends, 

I want to thank all of you who have participated in getting me started as your new pastor at Centenary 

United Methodist Church. There have been so many of you who have offered hands, feet, advice, 

directions, food, names, welcome and encouragement. You have already been such a blessing to me. 

It can be easy to be a blessing to a new, incoming pastor. I have already witnessed the ways in which 

you are a blessing to one another when one of you is in need. Sometimes it is much more difficult to 

be a blessing to those beyond our inner church circles. That is one of the things that has arisen in the 

conversations we have been having during the ñListening Tourò. We know ourselves to be a friendly 

church ï but do new, unchurched people find us to be friendly, or do we seem more like a clique to 

them? Do our tight friendly circles presume a space for new people, especially people who are 

different from us? Are we willing to give up some of our closeness that might exclude others in order to 

include others?  It is a fine balance of closeness and openness in a community of faith. 

Another topic that has been discussed is preferences concerning worship and music. Oh my, the 

eternal worship wars! We have a great music program here! I have heard about your shifts and 

changes in worship in the last 10-15 years. All congregations continue to search for the elusive right 

balance. One of the things we must realize is that we live in an unprecedented time in history. 

Organizations, like the church, are trying to address the needs of five generations of people! Talk 

about a challenge. Indeed, we all have our preferences, but under the demands of the times, we do 

well to understand that our preferences may have to be set aside with grace for the needs of someone 

else to be met as well. I recognize that this is not an easy thing to do. One of the things that can help 

us in this area is to remember our mission as a church  - to help one another ñKnow Christ, Grow in 

Christ, and Show Christ to othersò (a wonderful way to state the process of making disciples of Jesus 

Christ). When tempted to demand our own way, we can stop and ask if our position helps to ñmake 

disciples of Jesus Christ for the transformation of the worldò (the mission of the wider United Methodist 

Church and every local United Methodist Church). 

The  ñListening Tourò groups have also shared with me how Centenary is involved in reaching out to 

the community and world around us. I have witnessed quilters making quilts for many of our 

institutions and to raise money to retire our local church debt. I have heard how we participate in 

Effinghamôs FISH program and cooperate with Catholic Charities. Daily, I witness the comings and 

goings of people using the recycle opportunities offered by the church. Within a week of my arrival we 

sent our annual group of volunteers to Henderson Settlement on mission trip, and we are preparing for 

this yearôs Vacation Bible School as I write. At my first meeting with the UMW it was decided to collect 

the ubiquitous plastic bags we all acquire in order for them to be crocheted into mats for homeless 

people to use as sleeping mats and to begin to collect feminine sanitary products so that young 

women in our schools and court system might be able to maintain a sense of dignity. 

It is an exciting time to be coming into the life of Effingham Centenary United Methodist Church. I look 

forward to serving with you in the coming years as your directing pastor. 

Blessings to each of you and your families, 

Pastor Christine 
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  In June I got to spend time in one of my favorite places again, 
Little Grassy Camp in Makanda, Illinois, one of our United Methodist 
Church Camps.  Itôs my favorite place for several different reasonsðitôs 
on the edge of the Shawnee National Forest, so itôs an incredibly 
beautiful place; I get to do all kinds of fun camp activities, crafts, 
outdoor games, sing silly songs, and sit around a campfire; and I get to 
spend time with children and youth from all around our conference 

who are eager to learn more about the Bible and grow closer to God.  All of these reasons are 
why I love Little Grassy, but one of the most important reasons is because I experience God in 
ways I donôt anywhere else. 

 

  As one of the chaplains for the week of camp I get to share messages with the campers 
around the theme of the week, teaching from scripture and helping the children and youth 
see how it applies to their lives today.  I also get to help get their day started with morning 
devotions and prayer.  In all of these things I experience God, but where I really see God is in 
all the places in between.  As I watch the children and youth develop friendships in just a few 
days, as I listen to them pray for our group, as I see the ways in which they marvel at Godôs 
creation, as I see them sing and dance in worship, as I see them encourage each other and 
include one another in activitiesðin all of these places I see God and itôs just amazing. 

 

  Sometimes we think God just shows up in those expected places, in church, when weôre 
worshipping, or when weôre in Bible study, but God often shows up in the unexpected, in 
beautiful ways.  We canôt limit God to those expected placesðGod is working all around us in 
ways we could even ever imagine.  As I open myself up to seeing God in the unexpected 
places, like those times at camp when weôre singing silly songs or braiding together friendship 
bracelets or playing a game of elbow tagðI experience God more deeply.  I encourage you to 
be open to seeing God in places you may not expect and to take in those moments and allow 
them to draw you closer to God.  Look for God when youôre grocery shopping or driving the 
kids to school or doing laundry or checking the mailboxðyou never know where you might 
experience God! 

   

Grace and Peace, 

Pastor Jessica  
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In just a few weeks the school year will be starting and 

that means Youth Group for 2017-2018 is just around the 

corner!  Planning has already begun to make sure this 

year is filled with even more fun with new games and 

activities, new trips, Bible studies dealing with current 

issues and topics, and all on a whole new night! 

 

If you have any ideas of things youôd like to do/not do or 

would just like to share your dreams about youth group 

this year, feel free to share those at any time with Pastor 

Jessica (jessica@effinghamcumc.com) or come for pizza and a time of conversation at 

Pastor Jessicaôs house (806 S. 3rd ) on August 9 th  at 5:30pm and then stay to get to 

know our new Directing Pastor, Rev. Christine Cunningham at 6:30pm .   

 

We would love to have as many youth as possible bring their ideas and dreams at 5:30pm for 

youth planning and 6:30pm to talk with Pastor Christine.  Youth and their families are invited for 

pizza and time with Pastor Christine.  

 

Our 2017-2018 schedule will be available after the August 9 th meeting.   

Remember we are moving our meetings to Wednesday evenings from 5:30 -7:30pm   

and there will still be dinner those evenings.  

 
 There are several ways to stay up to date on Youth Group Happenings: 

· Check out the schedule at http://www.effinghamcumc.com/YouthGroup   

· Like our Facebook  page Centenary UMC Youth  

· Follow us on Twitter  @cumceffingham  

Attention all 3rd, 4th and 5th Graders! Junior 

Youth Group will meet again starting September 

17 th  from 2 -3pm. We will meet the third Sunday 

of every month from 2 -3pm through May.  We 

play games, do activities, share a snack and learn 

about our faith.  Come and join us and bring a 

friend!  

 

**We will need parents or other adults to help each month.  If you are interested in doing 

this please contact Pastor Jessica to get signed up.  

mailto:jessica@effinghamcumc.com
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Listening Tour  
 

Pastor Christine is looking forward to meeting everyone.  She would like to begin her time at 

Centenary with a ñListening Tour,ò designed to give her an idea of our hopes, dreams, and visions 

for the church as we move forward.  She would like to hear our responses to the following 

questions: 

 

1. What is one thing I need to know about this congregation? 

 

2. What is one thing we are going to do to reach new people in this community? 

 

3. What is one dream you have for our congregation? 

 

4. What are you afraid I will do? 

 

The Staff Parish Relations Committee organized a series of gatherings in the homes of 

Centenarians to share dessert and discussion. Please examine the list of dates and times that 

follows, and mark your calendar for the gathering of your choice. Also, please call the appropriate 

host or hostess to RSVP.  

 

Wednesday, August 2nd, 6:00 p.m., Music Department kickoff in Fellowship Hall (For CUMC musicians and guests only) 

Wednesday, August 9th, 6:30 p.m. at the home of Pastor Jessica Baldyga, (217) 342-2644 

 

Additional dates will be made available if necessary. 

 

Hard copies of these 4 questions, which you can bring to the meeting of your choice, are available. 

 

Please take advantage of this opportunity to gather in Christian fellowship and further the work of 

our church in partnership with Pastor Christine. 

 

Thank you! 

 

Nancy Caldwell and Barb Tull 

Co-chairs, Staff Parish Relations Committee 

Pastoral Care 

In order to make the best use of pastoral time and to ensure that we donôt miss opportunities to 

offer pastoral care, we are asking that you contact the church office (217) 342 -2030, Pastor Jessica 

(217) 652-2225, and/or Pastor Christine (618) 251-4879 directly if you or a loved one is in the 

hospital or if you have a need for some other form of pastoral care.  
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Blessing of the Backpacks:   August 12 -14, 2017 

Our pastors would love for you to join them as they bless backpacks and 

workbags for the coming year on Saturday, August 12th; Sunday, August 13th; 

and Monday, August 14th.  

All participants will be given a small tag that can be attached to a backpack or 

workbag to remind you that God is with you even as you venture into school or 

the workplace! Not only will you have a reminder that you have been blessed, but the tag is also a great 

opportunity to talk about our church and invite the inquirer to attend a service or event with you!  

So donõt forget to bring your backpack, workbag or something you carry out in the world with you that 

weekend. 

Promotion Sunday 

Sunday, August 13, 2017 

The Education Team is celebrating Promotion Sunday in the 

Fellowship Hall during the Sunday school hour on Sunday,      

August 13th.  We are inviting youth and children to come and celebrate this past year of Sunday school 

education while thanking our outstanding educators.  There will be cake and ice cream as part of our 

celebration.  If you are not currently involved in a Sunday school class, August 13th will be a fantastic 

opportunity to learn more about our classes and new things we will be learning this year! 

Book Club for Young Readers  

WILL BREAK FOR SUMME R. 

See you in September  
 

Keep reading!  

Staff Office Hours  

In order to prevent confusion our staff hours are as follows: 

Chris Prince:  Monday through Thursday 7:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m. 

Kim Mersman:  Monday 7:00 a.m.-11:00 a.m.; Tuesday-Wednesday-Friday 7:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m. 

The office is always closed for lunch from 12:00-1:00 p.m. 

If you would like to email us, please include both of our email addresses so we can ensure we 

will always be able to answer questions and help you out in a timely manner. 

Our email addresses are: chris@effinghamcumc.com and kim@effinghamcumc.com 
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THE PERFECT PLACE                        

By Teresa E. Harris    263 pages    Nurturing For Community 

Treasureõs dad is gone again, trying to find a better home for the family. Her mom is tired of 

waiting to hear from him, so she sends Treasure and her sister Tiffany to spend the summer in 

tiny Black Lake, Virginia, with Aunt Grace. But Aunt Grace smokes, canõt cook, and worse, 

doesnõt own a television.  

Although certain sheõll be miserable, Treasure knows she will eventually end up in the perfect place. So, it comes 

as a surprise when Black Lake and Aunt Grace begin to challenge her expectations. It turns out that first 

impressions can be misleading.   

Here is a good book for kids to read before going back to school.  Adults would enjoy it also and get credit for 

reading it. 

Quilters  
QUILT OF THE MONTH FOR AUGUST 

 

How about a cute quilt for that little girl  

that would like to be a ballerina.   

Just added this cute quilt that can be found  

on one of the quilt racks in the entry way.  

The background colors are a light pink.   

Just the right size for a quick cover-up. 

STARTING AUGUST 1
ST 

The United Methodist women are collecting  
MOTEL SIZE TOILETRIES AND REGULAR SIZE TOILETRIES  

These will be given to CHILDREN AND YOUTH THAT CANNOT AFFORD TO PURCHASE THESE ITEMS. 

THESE ITEMS WILL BE GIVEN TO SCHOOLS AND CASA TO BE HANDED OUT AS NEEDED. 

 

ITEMS NEEDED FOR BOYS AND GIRLS ARE  

*DENTAL SUPPLIES    *DEODORANTS 

*RAZORS AND SHAVING CREAM    *SHAMPOO & CONDITIONERS 

 

THERE IS A SPECIAL NEED FOR LARGE BOXES OF FEMININE NAPKINS AND TAMPAX ITEMS  

FOR GIRLS THAT THE SCHOOLS CAN HAND OUT WHEN NEEDED.   

A LOT OF GIRLS DO NOT HAVE FUNDS TO PURCHASE THESE ITEMS. 
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Church Softball League  
Our LAST games are: 

August 1  7:35 p.m.          August 8  6:30 p.m.  

Alleluia Choir and Handbell Choir  

Alleluia Choir will begin rehearsals Sunday, August 6th, at 8:00 am.  

Rehearsals last approximately 40 minutes and child care WILL BE PROVIDED 

in the nursery.   

Handbell Choir rehearsals will begin the following Wednesday, August 9th, 

6:00 pm.  

Please Note:  There will be NO Choir Rehearsal on August 20th  

Attention All Children and Youth! 

Starting in September, Centenary is inviting all of our children and youth to join the Music Ministry 

through your special talents.  We are looking for Special Music performances during our church 

services and weôd love to showcase you! 

Can you sing?  Perfect!  Can you play an instrument?  Weôd love to hear it!  Any ages of youth 

are welcome.  Ann and Kendra will be happy to help you find music that best showcases your 

talents and they are happy to help you get prepared. 

We want this coming year to be one of new musical experiences for everyone.  And weôd love for 

you to take this chance and show off the talent that lies within you. 

Please give us a call if you are interested   

Ann Roedl at 217-240-4058 or Kendra Johnson 217-821-9506. 

Outreach and Witness 

will be serving popsicles to everyone 

at the August 8 church league softball game  

6:30 pm at Hendlemeyer Park. 

   PRAYER  REQUESTS  CAN  BE  SENT  TO :  

   The church office @ 342 -2030  

  Chris at chris@effinghamcumc.com  or   

   Kim at kim@effinghamcumc.com  
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Welcome Teams  
AUGUST 

Richard and Linda Hampton, 620-1047     Ron and Nancy Reed 

Bill Schafer    Topper and Sarah Woelfer  

 

SEPTEMBER 

Nancy Caldwell, 821-6469    Julie Stephens 

Craig and Beth Lindvahl    Ken Ballard and Youth 

David and Jenny Burton and Adam, Jack, Nicholas, and Lindsay      

 

Would you like to be on the Welcome Team? 

This is a wonderful opportunity to meet new people, share a joyful moment with those persons you 

already know, and serve the church with Connection setup and the offering.  

Most members only serve one month a year. Please contact the church office 342-2030 to volunteer 

or be ready to respond "Yes! I'd love to be on the Welcome Team!" when Debbie Lappin (343-8706) 

Midwest Mission  
D I S T R I B U T I O N  C E N T E R 

NEW SUPPLY LIST FOR  

MIDWEST MISSION DISTRIBUTION CENTER 

Current needs 

Round tip metal scissors  ·  12" rulers with metric 

6" protractors with metric  ·  Insect repellant (14-16 oz spray) 

MEALS FOR NEW MOMS 

Centenary is starting a program where we would like to bring meals to 

new moms for the first month after the baby is born to help them out.  

You can contact Kassaundra Slifer at (217)821 -9491 or e -mail her at 

misskayv@hotmail.com  to let her know of your due date and family size. In addition, 

please let her know of your likes/dislikes and food allergies of the family.  

 

VOLUNTEERS 

We are also in need of volunteers to help prepare and take meals to the mothers after they have 

their baby. Contact Kassaundra at (217)821-9491 or e-mail her at misskayv@hotmail.com.  

mailto:misskayv@hotmail.com
mailto:misskayv@hotmail.com
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Dirty Parts of the Bible by Sam Torode     

Not available at the Effingham library 
but I believe a couple in our group have it electronically and can share devices. 

 

The Dirty Parts of the Bible  is a humorous adventure across America during the 

Great Depression--a rollicking tale of love and liquor, preachers and prostitutes, 

trains and treasure, sure to appeal to fans of O Brother Where Art Thou?, Mark Twain, Willie 

Nelson, and Johnny Cash. 

 

Publishers Weekly  says:  

"While the title suggests a raunchy read, this rich and soulful novel  is actually a rather well-done 

bildungsroman [coming-of-age story] steeped in wanderlust and whimsy  that at times recalls The 

Adventures of Huckleberry Finn, and at others a tamer On the Road. The story begins in 1936 as 19-year-

old Tobias is thumbing his way from Remus, Mich., to his uncle's farm in Glen Rose, Tex., to find a hidden 

bag of money, after his father, a Baptist pastor, drunkenly slams his car into the church and is removed from 

the parsonage. The author does an excellent job in making well-charted territory (riding the rails; scavenged 

campfire meals under the stars) seem vibrant and new . Snippets of scripture, Southern spirituals, and folk 

ballads lend context and flavor to the text. Most impressive are the jangly dialogue and the 

characters' distinctive voices , which are authentic and earthy  but not remotely hoary. When Tobias finally 

arrives at his uncle's, the surprises that await him are more than enough to keep his--and readers'--interests 

piqued." (Review from the Amazon Breakthrough Novel Award) 

Anyone interested in knowing more or have questions can contact Julie Howard at jhoward59@gmail.com. 

Esther Unit of UMW  
August  UMW Meeting  

Esther Unit of UMW will meet Wednesday, August 2, 1:00pm, in the Meeting Room at 
Centenary.  

Louella Christensen, ERD treasurer, will be with us  for this meeting, and Beth Wattelet 
will be our hostess. Peggy Peters will have the devotion.  

The Fall District Annual Meeting will be at Paris First UMC, September 19, and more information will 
be shared at our meeting.  

Esther Unit of UMW meets the first Wednesday of each month March - December, and all 
ladies from Centenary are invited to join us for a   time of  study, fellowship, and refreshments. 

    August Van Drivers  

  August 6    Craig Wise    868-9933 

  August 13    Russ Howard  347-8858 

  August 20    Gary Bone    342-6663 

  August 27       John Barton     663-1500 

mailto:jhoward59@gmail.com

